SOUTH EASTERN ORIENTEERING ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the SEOA Committee Meeting on 9th March 2017 at

Christchurch Conference Centre, Christchurch Woking, Town Square,

Woking Surrey GU21 6YG
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2. Introductions 

The Chairman began by welcoming Judith Holt, Chairman of British Orienteering, to this meeting. Attendees then introduced themselves.

3. Minutes of previous Committee Meeting 
The minutes of the meeting held on 8th December 2016 were accepted as a true record.
4. Matters Arising
The Chairman reported that he had not completed his questioning with regard to British Orienteering insurance. RP said that SAXONS had two further questions on insurance. The Chairman suggested we return to these in AOB.

See below.
It was not clear what the point had been regarding participation (Minutes 9th December 2016 Section 6.4) PG commented that each club should be able to down load participation figures from the BO Web site.  It was decided to return to this after JK2017.

MA confirmed that David Frampton (HH) had qualified as a Grade C controller.

4. Update from the Board
Judith Holt, Chairman of British Orienteering, said that she had had discussions with the SEOA Chairman regarding SEOA’s lack of contact with a Board Member in the recent past and that she hoped to remedy this by being able to attend a number of SEOA Committee meetings in the future.
She then went on to summarise the work that the Board had been undertaking in the recent past and explained that this was against a background of severely reduced funding from sportEngland.
In the past money had been available to pay for infrastructure and some projects. However from April there will no money to pay for infrastructure and therefore this must be paid from British Orienteering funds, ie membership and levy.

The current thinking is that this will consist of;
· CEO

· Business and Finance

· 1 other plus 1.6 admin staff.

In addition it is hoped to recruit one person with a strong orienteering background who will be employed part time, to act as ‘Orienteering Services’. They will be based in Matlock and will be there to answer all sport specific queries.
SportEngland, through lottery funding, has in the past also paid for some projects. British Orienteering has been told verbally that this will continue but British Orienteering has not yet received written confirmation of this.

JH went on to say that in the past the focus had been on ‘participation’; however, with the growth of such things as Parkrun, there will be less money allocated to National Governing Bodies (NGB’s) and more to other bodies.

However British Orienteering has been allocated enough funding to employ 5.5 people which will be used to employ 4 English Development officers plus 1.5 people employed to improve the communications within the sport. This is likely to mean the loss of Focus and a move to more electronic communication, being more frequent and focussed towards specific groups of people.
At this point a number of attendees commented that in the recent past the employment of Development Officers by British Orienteering had been of no benefit to SEOA. It was felt that if Development Officers were to be employed they should not be ‘doing’ but should be helping others to do by putting clubs in touch with each other and highlighting club best and successful practice. ie Development Officers should be capable of identifying key points from which clubs may benefit.
It was suggested, as an example, that British Orienteering should adopt a similar system to the Parkrun bar coding system which, it was felt would help us to ‘ know’ all the people who orienteer as well as reducing the overhead associated with entries.

JH said she could not at this stage give an adequate answer to this suggestion but would consider such a system.

It was commented that we have got used to a cheap sport and it is increasingly difficult to accept the charges coming from land owners. For example we are experiencing difficulties when dealing with MOD, Crown Estates etc.
At this stage a number of general comments and suggestions were made;

· Are we making events too complex? And therefore expensive

· We pride ourselves on being a family sport and yet costs are rising for families.

· There is a great variety of events but is this driving up the cost and will this price out families

· Should BO be employing a paid coordinator for major events?
JH continued by saying that once the new staffing has been resolved the Board needed to address a number of points;

· talking to a range of people including Associations

· BO will be seeking feedback on whether the Clubs and Associations can work towards its strategic plan

It was suggested that the current Committee system is not working, and examples were given, and JH agreed that BO was not good at communication to its members.

JH commented that she saw the Board’s role as being strategic but we needed the Committees to answer operational questions. 
It was also suggested that British Orienteering is being driven by outside agencies eg sportEngland, insurance companies etc and not by the sport’s needs. In this respect do structured qualifications put people off? Is more bureaucracy being created?

At this point Xplorer was mentioned. There was a large amount of scepticism about its value to Orienteering as there seems to have been no communication with local clubs who have been left largely in the dark by reported Xplorer activities.
The Chairman brought this section of the meeting to a close by asking JH that, when she was unable to attend the Association meetings, she should supply 3-4 paragraphs of information in order to keep the Association in touch with Board discussions.









Action; JH

5. Major Events

JK 2017

We are grateful to Helen Errington who has stepped in at short notice as JK2017 Coordinator, in order to replace Linda Pakuls who has been ill.

Helen has produced a full report which is attached as Appendix A.

The Committee was pleased to note the improvement in the progress of Day 3.

It was noted that final agreement on who should present prizes was outstanding. SG to contact Christine Robinson about this.









Action; SG

Southern Championships (2018)

The event is now scheduled for 25th November 2018 on Hindhead and Devil’s Punch Bowl.

A limit of 1000 competitors has been agreed and an application will be made, in the next few weeks, to Natural England to hold the event.

The next areas to be sorted are a suitable parking area and the location of the Assembly.

A professional mapper will also be appointed in the near future.

Action; SN/SLOW
BOC 2020

 It was agreed that a small group should get together to discuss the various options but this must wait until after the JK.
SO may be able to offer Charlton as a possible venue but all options  need to be explored.
Junior Interregional Championships (JIRC) 2017

To be held on 23rd and 24th September. 

SN have yet to appoint an Organiser for Day 1. 

Car parking and permissions are proposed for Day 1 but not yet finalised. It was suggested that Charlie Turner (SLOW) should be contacted with reference to these items as he has the best knowledge of the area.










Action; AD


Car parking and permissions are in place for Day 2 with organiser and planner named.

It was suggested that bracken may be a problem on the area in September and that some preparatory action will have to be put in place.









Action; AD
Provisional agreement has been reached with Grebelands School at Cranleigh for overnight accommodation but without catering facilities. However Tom’s Wagon has agreed to provide catering facilities for Saturday night and Sunday breakfast.

CSC Final 2019

No decision has been reached; options appear to be Pippingford (MV) or a Southdowns area.
Interland 2020

England will be hosting Interland in 2020 and in preparation PG has approached TVOC and BKO for a possible venue.

A South East possibility may be part of Epping with accommodation at the Lea Valley centre. The event would be looking to use a Level B event on the Sunday with a low level event/training event on the Saturday
Suggestions to the next Fixtures meeting please.










Action; All
Other

The South East Long distance Champs will now be held at Rewell on 14th May 2017 .
The HH SEL event in 2018 at Burnham and Egypt clashes with the Welsh Champs and it is agreed that it can be designated a Level C event as well as a SEL event.
6. Officers reports

6.1 
 SEOA Chairman

The Chairman had nothing to report not covered elsewhere.

6.2        SEOA Secretary

The Secretary had nothing to report not covered elsewhere.
6.3       SEOA Treasurer
The Treasurer had provided a report (Appendix B) showing the Income and Expenditure position as of 2nd March 2017.
The Chairman comments that he is grateful for Note 4 of the Treasurer’s report
6.4
 SEOA Membership Secretary

The Membership Secretary had submitted a written report (Appendix C).

The Chairman noted that membership has been seen to be relatively stable for a number of years now.

6.5       SEOA Competitions Officer
No report had been received.

It was confirmed that David Frampton (HH) had been confirmed as a Grade C Controller.

6.6       SEOA Junior Training Officer

The Junior Training Officer had submitted a written report (Appendix D)
She commented on;


- the limited number of clubs supplying juniors to the squad


- that she had circulated clubs with the criteria for joining the squad.

She also highlighted the need for more coaches and the need to avoid clashes of squad training days with club local events.

To this end the Fixtures Secretary agreed to add the Junior Training Officer to the circulation list of the South East Fixtures report.










Action; PG
6.7      SEOA and BOF Fixtures 

The Fixtures Secretary reported that the following numbers of South East League events are currently registered;

- 2016-17   2 remain (5 in total for the season)


- 2017-18   8 events


- 2018-19   7 events


- 2019-20   2 already in the calendar

He confirmed that the South East Night Championships will be held on 25th November at Verdley.

He noted that the next BOF Scheduling Group meeting will be held on Saturday 11th March

7. SEOA Web site

The Secretary asked for a copy of the latest SEOA logo. PG said he could supply or ask Mike Elliot.
It was thought that the next steps were to choose a style and the predominant colours. There were a number of new web sites – SN, AIRE and QO which could be viewed. Although it is important to remember that the needs of an Association web site are slightly different to those of a club.
Jon Darley (JD) has been in touch with Paul Frost the web site developer.

It was suggested that the Secretary and JD should advise on the next steps.










Action; RP/JD
8. Development in SEOA
There was a discussion regarding Xplorer but this was not felt to be the way forward for orienteering, especially as the clubs knew so little about it.
There was a short discussion regarding the need to hold a Development meeting in the South East. Some considered that it should be delayed until September but the opinion was that a meeting of Club Development officers should be held in May and that all clubs could nominate an attendee.

Mark Adams agreed to convene such a meeting.










Action; MA
9. Any other business

The Secretary wished to raise two more items relating to the Insurance Policy; 
These were;
· what sort of things might happen that would invoke an insurance claim

· recognition of the difficulty in collecting competitor detail at all events
The Chairman agreed to continue to progress insurance queries.









Action; SG

It was concluded that we needed to get some form of words from the Insurance Company with regard to the practical situation.










Action; SG
A suggestion was made that SEOA should acquire two Feather Flags for use at JK2017.

As it was stated that the use would be principally for the back drop to the medal presentation ceremony it was felt that a better approach would be to have banners capable of being fixed behind the prize giving.

Permission was given to acquire such banners.










Action; AR

10. Date and Venue of next meetings 

8th June 2017 (with AGM) (Venue tbc)
14th September 2017

14th December 2017 

APPENDIX A
Update to Linda’s December report by Helen Errington 1/3/2017

Mixed punching update
Mixed punching was used at the Northern Champs. No issues reported from the team so far.
I think there will be some issues for Jk 2017 competitors and I am not convinced that everyone appreciates the scale of the undertaking re mixed punching. There are still some decisions to be confirmed re locations of check & clear boxes at the starts to ensure that we make the use of this tech as smooth and trouble free as possible for the competitors.

Currently there are 950+ trad Si users, 525 SIAC owners, 25 buying for the event and 400+ hiring of which over 250 are juniors with a free hire SIAC.

Event Day Statuses

Day 1 Brunel – Helen Errington

Mapping: Sprint Map complete, planners updates will be completed by Paul T.

Planning: Courses in final stages and proof map & layout sent to printer. Model area map completed.
Temp-O: 

Permissions: University on board formal signed written permission on its way.
Parking: On site & plenty, Team Leader appointed, site meeting set up for 25th March
Start: Team Leaders appointed, site meeting held
Arena: Has been identified. Tech team have visited to check out finish layout etc
Helpers defined: LOK & CHIG & HH & HAVOC members been advised that will need their help on the day. 
Juniors: String course area & map prepared, need to find team to run the string course on the day
Safety: SAG documents submitted. Karen in touch with university over fire risk assessment. Otherwise all ok. Karen has visited site.

Upcoming:

· 25th March on site meeting with team leaders for car park & arena & trail O
· Ongoing building work in university to be included in planners updates

Issues:

1. Permissions (for use and buildings) required from Univ.)

2. University caterers have declined to cater so need to get in O traders.)

3. Need to order 4 portaloos to supplement existing toilets) All chased up 6th March
4. Need to chase university on contract)

5. Need to chase university on use of café for Trail O)

Day 2 Ambersham – Linda Pakuls

Site visit for team leaders (all now appointed) held on Fri 10th March. Very good progress on all fronts and synching of information between the teams. Cowdray have confirmed that the oak tree virus on local Woolbeding area will not affect Ambersham Common use.

Mapping and courses: Map and courses have been finalised, with a very small update for forest works to be completed on March 17th. Ready to go for proofing.

Permissions: OOBs have been finalised with no further additions. Canine Partners have agreed to arena and parking. Contract negotiations reviewed on 10th March. Farmer Hills consent agreed for final control. Permissions now being sought for contingency parking.

Parking: Review of Canine Partners parking field in worst wet weather has highlighted that 50% of field is unusable. Trakmatting will be needed for entrance is very wet and so needs to be ordered now. Contingency process is being developed and 3 other remote sites may be feasible, all with some level of bussing requirement.

Start: Team leaders for both starts appointed. Start process now synch’d with Christine and final adjustments being worked. Start equipment will be transported to the starts via a northern entry to the area using a vehicle lent by Christine K’s daughter. This will also be used to return left clothing from both starts.

Arena: Excellent arena space. Layout now finalised and will be drafted shortly. Arena manager appointed. Delivery and removal of marquees and toilets confirmed. Expect to tape the run in on day before event. On the day the barrage balloon and internal marquee set up will be carried out and the trader positions managed.

Canine Partners will provide 2 demonstrations of their work with guide dogs which should be entertaining and informative to attendees.

Juniors: Events have been planned. Team Leader to be confirmed this week.

Helpers defined: SO providing 24 helpers for start, SN providing 35 – 40 helpers for start, download and control collection. GO helpers will cover rest of start, parking and arena set up. We may need some volunteers for clubs attending. 

Safety: SAG in Chichester have approved traffic plan and risk assessment. Will need to update this with parking contingency.

Upcoming:

· Meeting with Canine Partners 10th March

· Last update for forestry workings on map 10th March

· Contingency parking plan and date to invoke in progress

Day 3 St Leonards/Holmbush – Mike Bolton 
Light at the end of the tunnel! Each week something new and unexpected seems to pop up but so far AOK. Latest issue concerns conflict between Holmbush Estate owner and a resident on the estate, over its use for large events – we don’t anticipate that this will stop us going ahead but he is very tenacious. 

Mapping: Mike Elliot promising final map by Thursday 9th March.

Planning: Tony is waiting on Mike’s revised maps although he has provisionally planned all the courses.

Permissions: Holmbush, Buchan St Leonard’s Forest and surrounding areas are all in place. Tony does not plan to use Target Hill site on eastern boundary and is going to keep courses west of the Buchan SSSI. 

Mike Elliot and MB need to arrange a meeting with FC to double check any SSSI issues and confirm vehicle access to the forest – hopefully a formality. 

Revised (shorter) route to Far Start ok’d by controller and IOF adviser but may need to amend (add a few 100m) to placate afore mentioned resident – which will therefore need to be ok’d again.
Parking: SO to provide helpers and Team leader – Paul Hulley. There is ample parking. A field close to the arena for cars and hard standing a little further away for camper vans, minibuses and coaches. In consultation with Karen we have a traffic plan which we feel should work using short sections of trackway to get people away from the entrance and distribute them to different parts of the car parking field. This has been checked with the trackway company and they feel that it will be sufficient based on their previous experience of the site. There will also be a longer piece of trackway to guarantee the route to the (different) exit gate from the field.

The Traffic Management Plan (TMP) has been ok’d by the local Safety Advisory Group (SAG) and the Highway’s Dept. It requires us to have a Temporary Traffic Regulation Order (TTRO) to put in a speed limit of 40mph and professional signage (best quote from the AA) – all in process of being confirmed. 

The only possible fly in the ointment is that the main car park uses a gate off the A264 which has been extended without planning permission. Aforementioned resident describes it as ‘unlawful’ but it is not clear how that affects us? Mike B has stated that this is by far the safest way to get cars onto the site, its use has been ok’d by the SAG and we now have to use it as it is a key part of the TMP/TTRO (which can’t be revised with less than 6 weeks to go). If it should come to it, we can bring cars in by the arena traffic entrance/car exit route if need be, it’s just not such a good access point and will mean implementing a ‘no exit before 12:30’ rule.
Start: Team Leaders requested from SO – Chris Hooker in overall charge.

Arena: The area is confirmed with the landowner at Holmbush. It offers ample space and good access for delivery of toilets, marquees etc. It is also easy to get traders onto the site on the day. A short section of track matting will be laid at the field entrance to guarantee vehicle access/egress. 

Arena plan is in v4 – all but final, need to double check how pa will be deployed (again to placate the local resident). Arena Team Leader – George Engelhardt (MV). Download Team Leader – Simon Ling (MV). 

The other half of the field is to be used for a String Course – Team Leader, Sarah Kingdom (MV)

Helpers defined: MV, SO will be providing helpers for day 3. Helper lists coming along – still a few short, however offers from non-SEOA participants are likely to supplement this resource. Mike B to follow up.

Safety: Risk assessment and Event Safety Plan almost finalised – last tweaks required to cover runners crossing driveway to residences to the west of the arena (again to cover concerns of the resident). Latest draft – pre this last tweak – now with SAG for sign off. Should be ok as it answers all their concerns raised at their January Meeting. Need to add something about mitigation re vehicles using driveway being a danger to runners.

Upcoming:

1) Final map and courses.

Potential further cost:

2) The field may be difficult to use if there is especially wet weather in the run up. This would require the use of considerably greater amounts of trackway – supplier is able to provide if need be (at unknown extra cost).
Day 4 Pippingford Park – Jerry Purkis
Jerry is in Portugal, so report sent from his ipad.
SAG meeting with Wealden District Council attended.

Minor changes to risk assessment and procedures:

  Lone workers in forest to register in/out before working

  Risk assessment from marquee company required to get max wind strength details, and storm guy ropes.

Parking.   Final planning

Arena.      FInal planning.   Getting details of the extra tents for map issue and or enquires.

Start.        Team lead appointed. Jean Fitzgerald.

Helpers.    Listing helpers from DFOK. SAX. SO.   
Procedures for team declaration,   SI. and map issue in final planning.

Need to confirm that trophies are being handed back on day to enquires.

And Easter eggs for ad hoc winners?

Who will be announcing presenting trophies?

Portfolio Statuses

Financial – Keith Tonkin

Budget has been baselined and accepted by SEOA Finance Manager. Keith is now tracking revenues and costs. Next up work to be done on payments and T&Cs for marquees, toilets, results screens, rubbish collection, plus one or two other areas. 

Event Insurance is currently under discussion for the requirements and costs.
Keith has asked for details of expenses that might go over £500. Helen & Keith looking at whether we need to charge for car parking

Safety – Karen Ashworth

First Aid Provision: 

Contract placed for all 4 days with Event Medic Services

Event medical plan received and OK-ed by all 4 council SAGs.

Fire Safety: 

Andrew Evans is following up with possible fire extinguisher suppliers 
Trader safety arrangements: 

Certification etc reviewed - list of outstanding items with Andrew Evans who is chasing them.

Cancellation Planning: 

Scenarios and discussed at safety workshop in December now included in event safety plan for all 4 days - needs updating with info re wind speeds from marquee provider.

Event Safety Plans / Risk Assessments: 

Working documents exist for all 4 days .

Council Safety Advisory Groups

Day 1 - Brunel - Hillingdon SAG 

RA & Safety Plan sent 22/01/17 along with event notification form and event management plan on Hillingdon paperwork giving correct cross references into our documents.

Reply confirmed all OK for police and ambulance service, requested fire risk assessment

ACTION KA - currently waiting for Brunel security operations manager to send theirs so I can just add in occupancy details etc as they definitely want us to operate to their normal procedures

Day 2 - Ambersham - Chichester SAG

RA & Safety Plan sent 13/01/17

Confirmed all OK 14/02/17 (Alex Barson email)

Day 3 - Holmbush - Horsham SAG

RA & Safety Plan sent 12/01/17.

Mike attended meeting 24/01/17 and received various actions mostly relating to traffic management.

Mike has now got traffic management plan now agreed

All actions have been included on updated safety plan which Mike has resubmitted 03/03/17

Day 4 - Pippingford - Rother SAG

RA & Safety Plan sent 30/11/16

Jerry attended meeting 15/02/17 and received various actions - all relatively minor

ACTION KA - put actions agreed with Jerry into the safety plan / RA so it can be resubmitted

Enquiries – Diane Leakey

All queries have been answered so far, so I have none outstanding. List of responsibilities drawn up with allocation of volunteer numbers decided. Still sourcing sufficient volunteers from SLOW which, although I don't currently have enough, I don't have a problem as I haven't chased them yet.

I don't have any outstanding issues that need resolving, everything under control
Juniors 

The Creche will not be going ahead. There will be no central co-ordination of junior activities. Each day Organiser will be sorting out their own string course & naughty numbers.

Start Coordinator – Christine Kiddier

Christine has just produced the start brief for comment. Plans to have tents & tables etc have been scaled back – partly due to cost but mainly due to the location of the starts on days 2 & 3 make it a huge effort to get tables and tents in place. Maybe next time make the decision to have this infrastructure before planning commences and then locate the starts by a road/track to be able to easily get the kit there.

IOF Event Advisor – Mike Forrest
Helen updated all details in IOF eventor and the IOF inadvertently deleted the sprint day. This has now been restored. Bulletin 1 was late but has now been put up.

Bulletin 2 is in hand.

I have now had sight of maps and courses for days 1 & 2, and intend to visit South Ambersham over the next few days, but overall I think we are just about where we need to be for these two days.
 Day 3 - Seems the furthest from completion. 
Entries – Nick Green

Please find entries financial summary attached as of this evening, 6th March.

We are now at 2,057 entrants, about 300 of whom have entered since the first closing date (29th January).  Of these about 100 have been since the start of March, so there has been a noticeable pickup as we approach the final closing date, 12th March.  Day 1 entrants are 1,583 and the total for days 2 and 3 is 3,860, so averaging 1,930 per day.

Relay entries have trickled in so far but the majority are expected once individual entries have closed (relay closing being a week later on 19th March).

I have no comparatives for merchandise but the pre-orders seem quite modest (172 items, so only about 1 in 12 entrants). 

The JROS donations currently stand at almost £1,000.

Merchandise – Helen Gristwood
Helpers Jackets: First batch of 63 delivered and awaiting collection. The second order has been placed but I am still waiting for several officials to notify their size requirement.
Competitor Merchandise: Opened for purchase alongside entries. The closing date on the website for ordering hoodies and Tshirts is March 5th. Although the turnaround time with the supplier is 3 weeks, time is needed to sort and bag up orders.  The main order will be placed on March 6th  but, we could, if necessary, keep the website ordering process going for a further week  as the supplier is geared up for our requirements and is happy to do 'last minute' orders.
'Round up' quantities will be sold on the JK weekend.

Logo: The logo has been altered (at a small extra charge per item) to reflect the fact that this is the 50th JK.

Free Buffs: Neck warmers are being distributed by day organisers to helpers and will be handed out to competitors who present their race bib to Linda /Helen at the merchandising stand on day 1 & 2.

Publicity – Alan Leakey
Comms: Website up to date. Completion of event programme first draft is dependent on getting more info from the various Day organisers and Planners (Day 1 is the best!) as things get finalised. Ditto TrailO

Prize Giving Coordinator – Christine Robinson

Trophy recall emails have been sent out.

Prize list is being compiled and when it is ready Helen with work with Christine to source more prizes where there are gaps.

Need to decide when & where prize givings will take place. Photographer booked and podia is being sourced.

Trail-O – Stu Levene

Day 1 – Temp-O: This is being coordinated by Helen’s day 1 team with Stu as the organiser for it.

Day 3 – Pre-O: Stu will oversee this event. It is planned for Owlbeech which is close to Holmbush although not within walking distance.  

· Ian Ditchfield is adviser for both days

· Planners and Controllers have been appointed

· Mapping for Pre-O at Owlbeech has been completed by James C and Linda P 

· Parking has been refused at the school so it is on the road.

Equipment & traders & Everything Else – Andrew Evans
Marquees: All in hand. Delivery, pick up & insurance & security being sorted by Andrew.

Toilets: As above. Inlcudes HERAS fencing for reuslts & start lists etc

Radios: via GPP, still TBA.

Helpers Food Vouchers: We have agreed to provide all helpers with £6 of food vouchers (to be used at the arena traders) for each day they help. 
Upcoming activities:

Results Screens: it was the intention to display results on electronic screens inside the competitor marquee and on walls inside at Brunel. We plan to hire 8 screens and mount them on scaffolding in the middle of the marquee. However the only company we approached have declined to quote. Awaiting Vince Ropers return from honeymoon to see what he can offer. If not then fall back option is printing and posting on HERAS fencing or not having any central results and only offer wifi results
Fire Extinguishers: Required to protect marquees – traders expected to make their own provision.

Event/Equipment Insurance: Requirements being drafted and Andrew will shortly seek quotes.

Photographer: Rob Lines

Child protection Officer: Claire Lines – required by one of the SAGs.

Full week of events – Sadly Bloom Wood has been cancelled on the 8th April.

JK Jury: has been appointed for each day

WRE Jury: has been appointed for each day.

Map Advisers: were asked to confirm who was responsible for day 3. Bruce Bryant said he was not able to do it. No one else replied to my email.

Day 3 assistant controller has resigned: 

Medals; delivered & being checked

Commentary & radio controls: contract in place 

Si: allocating start times from 13th March

Maps: all templates completed apart from day 3, proofs in process of being obtained apart from day 3. Printers all aware of dates & deadlines. Simon is working on making sure that there are Trail O maps, warmup/model area maps etc and nothing is missed.

Rubbish: - no skips being hired. Take own rubbish home.

Quad bikes: not being obtained

Van hire: if each day wants to get one then fine but no central van 

hire

Water for elite at Finish: TBA Helen to check on requirements and sort.

APPENDIX B

	INCOME & EXPENDITURE STATEMENT
02 March 2017
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	INCOME
	
	
	
	
	

	Subscriptions
	
	
	
	2,684.00

	Event levies [note 1]
	
	
	
	
	166.20

	JK 2017
	
	
	
	
	72,827.56

	Miscellaneous [note 2]
	
	
	
	97.95

	Net Interest
	
	
	
	
	0.00

	TOTAL INCOME
	
	
	
	75,775.71

	
	
	
	
	
	

	EXPENDITURE
	
	
	
	

	Junior grants
	
	
	
	200.00

	Junior training / expenses
	
	
	114.21

	Equipment
	
	
	
	
	0.00

	English Orienteering Council
	
	
	0.00

	Development courses & conferences
	
	542.05

	Subscriptions paid
	
	
	
	0.00

	Room hire
	
	
	
	
	0.00

	Officers' expenses
	
	
	
	66.03

	Competitions [note 3]
	
	
	
	43.50

	JK 2017
	
	
	
	
	4,764.41

	Miscellaneous
	
	
	
	0.00

	
	
	
	
	
	

	TOTAL EXPENDITURE 
	
	
	
	5,730.20

	
	
	
	
	
	

	SURPLUS/(DEFICIT) [note 4]
	
	
	
	70,045.51

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Net Assets @ 1 January
	
	
	
	16,730.05

	
	
	
	
	
	

	TOTAL NET ASSETS
	
	
	
	86,775.56


Notes

1. Levy from DFOK Westerham event (£118.20) received but not yet paid into SEOA account 
2. Surplus income from SEOA First Aid courses 

3. Engraving Southern Champs trophies (shared with SWOA and SCOA)

4. Without JK2017 income/expenditure surplus is £1982.36

APPENDIX C

SEOA membership Report March 2017

	28/02/2017
	 
	Senior
	Junior
	 
	Total
	 
	% increase
	
	29/02/2016
	 
	Senior
	Junior
	 
	Total

	BAOC
	
	3
	0
	
	3
	
	-40
	
	BAOC
	
	5
	0
	
	5

	CHIG
	
	43
	8
	
	51
	
	-11
	
	CHIG
	
	45
	12
	
	57

	DFOK
	
	57
	15
	
	72
	
	-8
	
	DFOK
	
	60
	18
	
	78

	GO
	
	47
	36
	
	83
	
	-6
	
	GO
	
	51
	37
	
	88

	HAVOC
	
	7
	0
	
	7
	
	-13
	
	HAVOC
	
	8
	0
	
	8

	HH
	
	120
	90
	
	210
	
	1
	
	HH
	
	127
	81
	
	208

	LOK
	
	44
	8
	
	52
	
	-4
	
	LOK
	
	43
	11
	
	54

	MV
	
	65
	12
	
	77
	
	-3
	
	MV
	
	67
	12
	
	79

	RAFO
	
	5
	0
	
	5
	
	-17
	
	RAFO
	
	5
	1
	
	6

	SAX
	
	90
	28
	
	118
	
	3
	
	SAX
	
	88
	27
	
	115

	SLOW
	
	148
	20
	
	168
	
	2
	
	SLOW
	
	146
	19
	
	165

	SN
	
	42
	16
	
	58
	
	-11
	
	SN
	
	45
	20
	
	65

	SO
	
	193
	72
	
	265
	
	-9
	
	SO
	
	211
	80
	
	291

	 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	
	 

	TOTAL
	 
	864
	305
	 
	1169
	 
	-4
	
	TOTAL
	 
	901
	318
	 
	1219


There has been a decrease in membership since the same time last year, although the overall numbers are much the same as two years ago

APPENDIX D

Junior Training Officer Report - March 2016

Training since last meeting has been:

Mardley Heath 9 juniors

Broad stone Warren 8 juniors

Whitedowns 12 juniors

Ashridge North 13 juniors

Thanks to HH, SO and MV for use of areas.

3 juniors, Stanley Heap, Adam Conway & Scarlet Heap selected for England to run at Interland in

April.

We have recently invited 5 new juniors to train with SEJS, and currently having juniors from HH,

SO, GO & LOK attending.

A 'how to join' document has been written and circulated to club coaches so juniors /clubs are

aware of what is needed to join SEJS.

Coaches - if any clubs have anyone who is interested in coaching/helping with SEJS then please

let us know.

Training dates in April & June have been set and areas looked at. We are also looking to have a

squad weekend away in the autumn.
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